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The Associations and Old Lyme hired independent engineering firms to study wastewater 

management needs within their respective regulated areas. The engineering firms came to 

the conclusion that the use of onsite systems was no longer adequate to protect the 

environment and public health on a long term basis. Construction of sanitary sewers to an 

off-site treatment location was identified as the most cost-effective alternative to address 

the identified issues in all study areas. OCBCA and OLSBA entered into consent orders 

with DEEP to implement the solutions recommended in their reports on August 14, 2012 

and October 1, 2012, respectively. Understanding that a fragmented approach would make 

the project less cost effective, MBA agreed to work collaboratively with OCBCA and 

OLSBA to implement a unified and holistic solution to address the wastewater 

management challenges identified in the reports. The Associations have also expressed 

their desire to work on a collaborative basis with Old Lyme to implement a unified 

solution.  

Figure 1. General View of Wastewater Planning Area. 

 

 

Prevailing site conditions within the Associations, such as high density of development, 

limited lot size, shallow groundwater, risk of flooding, fast draining soils and climate 

change make the long term use of onsite wastewater treatment systems unfeasible. These 

limitations make septic system repairs or upgrades that comply with State of Connecticut 

Public Health Code (“PHC”) requirements very difficult. Based on the identified 

wastewater management needs, a community pollution problems exists within the 

Associations pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes Section 22a-428. Below is a general 

summary of challenges associated with the onsite treatment systems documented in the 

engineering reports conducted by the Associations: 

 

a. Lot size and density of development: Over 85% of developed lots located within the 

Associations are smaller than 0.25 acres. In order to properly treat sewage, a septic 

and leaching system need a certain amount of horizontal separation from other septic 

systems, or from other receptors of environmental or public health concern (e.g. 

stormwater swale, watercourse, inhabited dwelling, drinking well, etc). Given the high 

density of development coupled with small lot size, installing a code complaint septic 

system at the majority of properties within the Associations would be difficult without 


